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Dear Brother Knights, 
 

Prayer for Canonization 
 

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Father  
Michael J. McGiveny, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of 
their neighbor.  Through the example of his life and virtue may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, 
fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his body which is the Church.  Let the inspiration of your 
servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and 
the outcast.  We humbly ask that you glorify your venerable servant Father Michael J. McGiveny on earth  
according to the design of your holy will.  Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your 
request). 
 

Through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 

Dear Brother Knights. 
 

During the 2012-2013 fraternal year, the Knights of Columbus are honoring Venerable Michael McGiveny, our 
founder, with a special Membership Campaign.  Each knight that recruits a new member into the Order during this 
campaign will receive a specially struck commemorative medallion.  This medallion commemorates both the 130th 
anniversary of the founding of the knights of Columbus and the 160th anniversary of the birth of our founder. 
 

Mike Sillings and Glen Williams attended the State Convention over the Memorial Day weekend.  Our Council 
was honored to receive 6 awards this year.  In addition to those awards, Wayne Patterson was Columbus Diocese 
Volunteer of the Year and Frank Hare was Columbus Diocese Knight of the Year.  Pretty awesome! 
 

Congratulations to Wayne, Frank and the entire Council. 
 

A special thanks to Bog Glavin.  Bog repaired the St. Elizabeth Ann Seton statue.  We appreciate this service to our 
parish. 
 

Dates to Remember: 
 

Wednesday, June 12th at 7:30pm – Monthly Meeting 
(We will be finalizing the election of new officers) 

Wednesday, June 26th (possible 1st Degree Ceremony) 

 

Take Up His Cross, 
 

George Schneider 
Grand Knight 
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Schools Out For Summer… 
Congratulations To Our Graduating Students 
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signing and payment.  This was accomplished in a timely manner. 
 

Report of the Trustees:  The Trustees reported the upcoming 
election for officers would be discussed later and that we will have 
to assure our involvement with the Measure Up campaign next 
fiscal year, as we passed on that this year…or at least with  
nvolvement in our normal manner. 
 

Chancellor’s Report:  No Report. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees: 
 

Program Director: Brother Frank Hare announced our programs 
were maxed for the year!  Great job at keeping us at the top in  
Programs, Frank! 
 

Church Director:  No report. 
 

Community Director:  No Report. 
 

Council Director:  It was reported that the Mother Seton statue 
needs some renovation work herself.  A motion was made by 
Brother Glavan that our council would arrange for off-site work.  
This was seconded by Wayne Patterson and passed.  The church 
will still pay for the work.  We will just “get ‘er done”. 
 

Brother Glavan also mentioned that another attempt at a social of 
sorts will be held the 3rd Wednesday of each month … in the 
morning … for all you old folks.  The social will be a pay for your 
own breakfast at Bob Evans at 9:15.  Come if you can for some 
brotherly breakfast. 
 

Family Director:  No report. 
 

Youth Director: Five applications for our scholarship offering 
have been received and were turned over to the Trustees for  
evaluation.  These are for children or grandchildren of any Council 
Knight. 
 

Right to Life Director:  Brother Chinnock gave attendance  
figures for the PDHC Dinner which saw 280 people raise 
~$40,000.  The Baby Bottle collection project yielded ~$5,000 in 
returns.  The goal to be reached is $200,000, so we still have a way 
to go! 
 

The Clinic is still not open … YEA!!!  Work on the building  
continues as does weekly prayer outside the facility.  Times are 
Monday and Tuesday from 2:45 - 5:00 and Saturday morning from 
10:00 - 12:00 noon.  Please come by to pray with us. 
 

And … the rooms are already reserved for next year’s Right to 
Life Bus Trip …  this will ensure us a discounted amount. 
 

Squires Report:  Brother Mike Phillips spoke and gave a shout 
out to Brothers Knight and Malott for covering a meeting for him.  
He then spoke on the Squires attending their state Convention on 
May 28 - 30 in Newark.  Them may also be scheduling a Clipper’s 
game and might be asking the Knights for assistance in buying 
some new shirts … smaller in size for our younger boys.  More on 
this later. 
 

Blue Coat Dinner:  Brother Ron Blymire was again credited for 
an awesome event! 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

None. 
 
 
 
 
 

Business meeting minutes (Continued on page 3) 

Business Meeting Notes – May 8, 2013 
 

The meeting was called to order promptly at 7:30 by Grand 
Knight George Schneider 
 

Roll Call of Officers: 
 

All officers were in attendance with the exception of: 
 

Deputy Grand Knight - (some excuse about a boo-boo on his 
arm), Advocate, Warden, Outer Guard, 3 Year Trustee 
 

The minutes of the last meeting were motioned for approval by 
Wayne Patterson, seconded by Edd Chinnock, voted on and 
passed. 
 

Chaplain’s Report:  Deacon Hector first congratulated the  
council for our wonderful evening benefiting our “Blue Coats” 
and then reminded us of Fr. Jim’s anniversary coming up on May 
15th.  He then read from The Church by Fr. Robert Barron, on the 
Catholic Church being a “Holy Ground”.  The good deacon then 
asked us to be involved with our input of thoughts responding to 
the parish survey on the renovation of our holy ground.  We trust 
many of you did.  The first proposed blue print is ready for  
viewing! 
 

Membership Committee Report:  Mike Sillings mentioned we 
have 3 men ready for the First Degree…which were obtained from 
the Ministry Market Place or as transfers.  For the year we have 
added 8 members.  Our large quota requirement (17) is keeping us 
from State Awards as is our lacking Insurance Member quota. 
 

Communications:  We had a nice write up in the Pickerington 
Times by Mike Hayes on our successful “Blue Coat” dinner.  Try 
to find it online for the interview with our own Ron Blymire…the 
chair of the event.  Great job, Ron. 
 

Grand Knight’s Report:  G.K. George Schneider then began 
with a list of important items. 
 

Our G.K. thanked all who turned out in support of our two 
First Communion celebrations and one Confirmation. 

 

The Grand Knight then segued that in to others needing to 
continue their journey on to their Fourth Degree so they 
may attend in the future.  He mentioned the next 2nd and 
3rd degree would be 5/19 at St. Andrews…to get you  
closer to this goal. 

 

The Grand Knight then turned over the meeting to Brother 
Len Fatica, chair of the Building Committee, for  
elaboration on the church renovation plans.  Brother Len 
mentioned that this has been and will continue to be a 
long process…with the reading of Papal documents on the 
requirements of a church, the interviews of the architects 
and the review of their work, and an in-depth evaluation 
of the main areas needing attention.  The top three in 
those areas are (in order) the cracked floors, the pews, and 
the AC/Heat.  Other areas include the roof (already  
ongoing), the location of the Music Ministry (who are 
currently closer to the Altar area than the priests!), the 
change of the altar area and more.  Please help with your 
suggestions and help us towards a final plan. 

 

Treasurer Report:  Brother Mike Phillips shared our bank  
account totals and we are financially sound. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  All bills and income for the month 
were read.  These bills were motioned to be sent to the trustees for 
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We are now on Facebook, head to our website, 
(www.KofC11187.org) click on the facebook link and sign in (an 

account is required).  Registering and using are free and easy... 

 

New Business: 
 

A motion was made by Brother Bog Glavan and seconded by Edd 
Chinnock to pay for a full page advertisement in the State  
Convention booklet.  This was voted on and passed. 
 

A motion was made by Brother Mike Phillips to provide up to 
$XXX for the purchase of formal Squires shirts.  This was  
seconded by Brother Frank Hare, voted upon and passed. 
 

A motion was made by Brother Jesse Garcia and seconded by 
Brother Frank Hare to provide a pasta dinner at a cost not to  
exceed $XXX for the “Young Catholic Musicians” who will sing 
at select Masses on June 1 and 2.  The cost will not be that high, 
but this gives us some leeway.  The motion was voted on and 
passed. 
 

Other Items of Interest:  Due to some late developments, the 
elections for officers will be conducted at the June meeting.  
There is still time to become involved.  Check last month’s  
newsletter for positions and responsibilities. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  No report. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Field Agent Stanley Krulia then  
congratulated us on achieving all of our program points.  He then 
followed up with a reminder that purchasing fraternal benefits 
counts towards our insurance quota.  The next discussion was for 
each us to consider disability protection.  Most people do not…
thinking social security disability is enough.  The fact is that this 
usually involves an investigation…which could take up to two 
years…and that 65% of those requesting are turned down. 
 

The Knights of Columbus disability purchase involves no such 
investigation.  Consider it rather than depleting your savings,  
relying on the government, or your work policies.  A last fact is 
that 90% of disability does not come from injury…but rather  
illness.  Can you afford to get sick? 
 

District Deputy Report:  No report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Please keep in your prayers Glenn Williams, 
Bishop Campbell’s mother, Maureen Patterson, Marjorie  
Patterson, Mary McComb, Jeff Samborsky, Fr. Snoke, Scott 
Mucha, Teri Joos, Ed Loch, Tim Hickey, Carl Masianka - Thom 
Laughery’s cousin, Dennis Chinnock, the Cleveland women  
hostage victims, the victims of the attacks in Boston and the  
devastation in Texas, our military and as always our priests and 
clergy. 
 

The meeting closed at ~8:45PM. 
 

Mike Croyle 

Recorder 

Business meeting minutes (Continued from page 2) Field Agent’s Notes: 
 

What follows is a message regarding tornado relief for Oklahoma 
from the Supreme council. 
 

Sent: Tuesday, May 21, 2013 4:51 PM 
 

Subject: Oklahoma Disaster Relief 
  

Worthy State Deputy, 
 

Following a devastating tornado in suburban Oklahoma City, 
Okla., the Knights of Columbus has initiated local disaster  
response efforts to help those affected. 
 

The Knights of Columbus Oklahoma State Council has begun 
organizing relief efforts in and around Moore, Okla., to assist 
those displaced or otherwise negatively impacted by the storm. In 
addition, the Knights of Columbus Supreme Council sent an  
initial donation of $10,000 in support of the Oklahoma Knights’ 
response.  
 

As it did following Hurricanes Katrina and Sandy, and the  
explosion in West, Texas, the KofC is accepting online  
donations to assist relief and recovery through Knights of  
Columbus Charities, Inc., at www.kofc.org/relief. 
 

At the request of the Oklahoma State Deputy, please ensure that 
donations are sent through Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc., 
at the website mentioned above. Donations may also be mailed to: 
 

Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc.  
Oklahoma Fund 
P.O. Box 1966 
New Haven, CT 06509-1966 

 

One hundred percent of all donations collected by Knights of  
Columbus Charities, Inc. will be sent to those affected by the  
disaster. Donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by 
law. As you know, Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc., is  
recognized by the Internal Revenue Service as a charitable organ-
ization under section 501(c)3 of the Internal Revenue Code.  
 

For updated information, please visit kofc.org or contact  
Thomas Perretta in my office at 203-752-4173  
 

Fraternally, 

George Hanna, 

Supreme Warden 
Senior Vice President - Fraternal Services 
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Perpetual Adoration 
 

Since Perpetual Adoration started at Seton, the Council has been 
responsible for the Monday 5-6 am. hour and we have filled by 
using the call list. When I call, please sign up for a time. 
 

The following dates are covered: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My thanks to those Knights who have volunteered an hour.  I 
believe they would tell you they received many blessings in  
return. 

June  

3    1   

10    8   

17    15   

24    22   

July 

    29   

Nominations for the 2013/14 Fraternal Year 
 

Chaplain: Fr. Jim Klima 
 

Grand Knight: George Schneider 
Deputy Grand Knight: Glenn Williams 
Chancellor: Mike Sillings 
Advocate: Frank Piper 
Recorder: Frank Hare 
Financial Secretary:* Mark Borys 
Treasurer: Mike Phillips 
Warden: Gene Ebert 
Inner Guard: Ron Blymire 
Outer Guard: Richard Schlachter 

 

3 Year Trustee: Tim Bowie 
2 Year Trustee: Wayne Patterson 
1 Year Trustee: Jesus Garcia 

 

Lecturer:* Bud Joos 
 

This is the current roster for the upcoming elections, remember 
that any position, with exception of the Financial Secretary and 
Lecturer, are open for nominations. 
 
*Appointed 

Inside/Outside Guards:  The Guards have similar  
responsibilities, but distinct differences.  The Outside Guard tends 
to the outer door admitting visitors and members to the inner door.  
Once at the inner door, the Inside Guard checks to make sure that 
their membership cards are current. 
 

Board of Trustees:  The Board of Trustees consists of three  
members elected by the council and the Grand Knight, who serves 
as chairman of the board.  They oversee the work of the Financial 
Secretary and Treasurer, and with the Deputy Grand Knight serve 
on the council’s retention committee.  During council elections, 
only the Three-year Trustee is voted on, with the others moving 
on to become two and one-year trustees, respectively. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact any of the current  
officers. 

Council Officer Duties 
 

Gentlemen, the time has come for our election of officer’s for the 
next fraternal year.  Many ask at this time, of the duties of the  
positions.  These are listed here below for your consideration.  
Those not included here…Financial Secretary, Lecturer, and 
Chaplain...are due to the fact that they are appointed by either the 
Grand Knight or Supreme. 
 

For any of you who wish to eventually attain the position of 
Grand Knight, a good practice (but, not a requirement) is to hold 
all offices.  This aids you in directing your officers once in the top 
spot. 
 

Grand Knight:  The Grand Knight is responsible for the welfare 
of the council. He presides over council meetings, acts as an  
ex-officio member of all committees, appoints a membership and 
programming director, convenes officers for a monthly meeting, 
and ensures all necessary reports are submitted to the state and 
Supreme Council. He should also be aware of the council’s  
financial status and ensure that his signature appears on all checks 
drawn. The Grand Knight is a member of the Advisory Board 
with general supervision of the council’s Columbian Squire circle. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  The Deputy Grand Knight is second in 
command. He assists the Grand Knight with council affairs and 
fulfills all duties assigned to him by the Grand Knight. Should the 
Grand Knight be absent from a council meeting, the Deputy 
Grand Knight presides.  He is chairman of the council’s  
retention committee and also a member of the Advisory Board 
charged with overseeing the council’s sponsored Columbian 
Squires circle. 
 

Chancellor:  The Chancellor has a variety of responsibilities.  
Primarily, he assists the Grand Knight and the Deputy Grand 
Knight in the execution of their duties and oversees the council in 
both their absences.  He is charged with strengthening the  
members’ interests in council activities.  The Chancellor is  
chairman of the admission committee and a member of the  
Columbian Squires circle ceremonial team. 
 

Recorder:  The Recorder is similar to a court reporter or a  
secretary. He is responsible for maintaining a true record of all 
actions of the council and its correspondence. 
 

Treasurer:  The Treasurer is responsible for the safekeeping and 
maintaining records of all council funds and accounts.  He is  
responsible for depositing money into the council’s accounts and 
provides a certificate of such monies to the Grand Knight.  He is 
also responsible for payment of all expenses. 
 

Advocate:  The Advocate is the legal representative of the council 
and serves as the council’s attorney at trials and  
investigations of any interest to the council. While he does not 
need to be a member of the legal profession, he should be  
familiar with the council by-laws, the Order’s Charter,  
Constitution and Laws, Methods of Conducting a Council  
Meeting, and Robert’s Rules of Order. 
 

Warden:  The Warden is the ‘watchdog’ for council property and 
degree paraphernalia, except the property of the financial  
secretary, treasurer and recorder. He is also responsible for  
setting up the council chambers for meetings and ceremonial 
work. During ceremonial exemplifications, he will appoint and 
supervise guards. 
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Photos are of Dr. Bogomir Glavan working to refurbish the Mother Seton Statue.  The statue was dedicated in 2003 in memorial of the 
establishment of Seton Parish in 1978.  After 10 years in the harsh outdoor environment the Statue, made from fiber glass, had  
developed holes and cracks and lost its shine.  Bog and I move the statue to his garage where he could easily get to his tools.  Bog 
patched to holes and cracks with auto body filler and applied several coats of primer which also filled in many minor cracks in the body 
of the statue.  We then move it from his garage to his front yard under a canopy for painting.  Bog and I then applied 4 coats of white 
auto body paint finishing, then finished the job with 4 coats of clear coat that included a pearl additive to make it shine like a new  
Corvette.  Bog, Charlie Higdon and I then move it back to Seton today.  I then installed new lighting. 
 

Jerry Lowery 
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Knights of Columbus 
IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194  

(202) 541-3000 

Information Update:  Council 11187 is always trying to improve the communications aspect of our group.  We rely on 
email to get the message out quickly, but we also need your address and phone number.  Please fill out the form and either email it 
to me or place it in my church mailbox.  My email is jvlag3@ameritech.net 
 

Name:     
      

Address:     
            

City:   
State

: 
  Zip:   

            

Phone   Cell:     

            

Email:       
            

Alt Email:       
            

You can also go on-line and submit this information   http://www.kofc11187.org/members only.htm 

Respect Life:  It’s Open 
 

No article form Edd this month...he had some excuse about too 
many grandkids at the house…enjoy them Edd!!!  -JVGIII 
 

But the bad news is that the “Complete Healthcare for Women” is 
now open for business.   
 

We are asking that everyone try to attend the prayer sessions  
outside the “clinic” on Monday and Tuesdays from 2:00 to 
5:00pm. 
 

Edd Chinnock  
Respect Life Coordinator 

Calling All Knights! 
 

We need men to pray outside the abortion mill on Hill Rd North 
on Mondays and Tuesdays from 2:00 to 5:00pm. 
 

Please take one hour to come and pray to stop this travesty from 
staying in our community only one block from Seton. 
 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 

http://www.kofc11187.org/Right to Life.htm 

NEW WEB PAGE 

For those of you who missed the meeting and have not seen the 
plans for the renovation here you go!! 

Renovation Plans 
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July 2011 

  

August 

  

September 
1 Knight’s Mass 4 Rosary/Officers Meeting 1 Rosary/Officers Meeting 
1 Squires Meeting 5 Knight’s Mass 2 Knight’s Mass 
7 Rosary/Officers Meeting 5 Squires Meeting 2 Squires Meeting 

11 Business Meeting 8 Business Meeting 7-9 
18 Assembly Meeting 15 Assembly Meeting 12 
25 1st Degree/Social 22 1st Degree/Social 19 Assembly Meeting 

    26 1st Degree/Social 
4 Independence Day 27 School Starts (1-12)   
    3 Labor Day 
      

October November December 
6 Rosary/Officers Meeting 3 Rosary/Officers Meeting 1 Rosary/Officers Meeting 
7 Knight’s Mass 4 Knight’s Mass 2 Knight’s Mass 

10 Business Meeting 14 Business Meeting 12 Business Meeting 
17 Assembly Meeting 21 Assembly Meeting 19 Assembly Meeting 
24 1st Degree/Social 25 Squires Meeting 26 1st Degree/Social 
28 Squires Meeting 28 1st Degree/Social 30 Squires Meeting 

      
8 Columbus Day  11 Veteran’s Day 25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary (19 Years) 22 Thanksgiving 31 New Years Eve 
      

20 Family Fun Festival 11 1st Pancake Breakfast 9 2nd Pancake Breakfast 
 2nd/3rd Degree     
      
      

January 2013 February March 
5 Rosary/Officers Meeting 2 Rosary/Officers Meeting 2 Rosary/Officers Meeting 
6 Knight’s Mass 3 Knight’s Mass 3 Knight’s Mass 
9 Business Meeting 13 Business Meeting 13 Business Meeting 

16 Assembly Meeting 20 Assembly Meeting 20 Assembly Meeting 
23 1st Degree/Social 24 Squires Meeting 27 1st Degree/Social 
27 Squires Meeting 27 1st Degree/Social 31 Squires Meeting 

      
1 New Years Day 14 Valentine’s Day 24 Palm Sunday 

21 MLK 18 President’s Birthday 28 Holy Thursday 
  13 ASH WEDNESDAY 29 Good Friday 

13 3rd Pancake Breakfast   31 EASTER 
  9 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner   

27 Free Throw Contest 10 4th Pancake Breakfast 1 3rd Fish Fry 
  15 1st Fish Fry 8 4th Fish Fry 
  22 2nd Fish Fry 16 St. Patrick’s Party 
    22 5th Fish Fry 
      

April May June 
6 Rosary/Officers Meeting 4 Rosary/Officers Meeting 1 Rosary/Officers Meeting 
7 Knight’s Mass 5 Knight’s Mass 2 Knight’s Mass 

10 Business Meeting 8 Business Meeting 12 Business Meeting 
17 Assembly Meeting 15 Assembly Meeting 19 Assembly Meeting 
24 1st Degree/Social 22 1st Degree/Social 26 1st Degree/Social 
28 Squires Meeting 26 Squires Meeting 30 Squires Meeting 

      
  12 Mother’s Day 16 Father’s Day 

27 Blue Coat Dinner 27 Memorial Day   
      
  25 

Convention 
  

  26   
   Measure Up  

  
     

Seton Festival 
Business Meeting 

2012/2013 Council 11187 Calendar (tentative) 
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2012/13 Officers Phone List  
  

Chaplain  
Fr. Jim Klima 833-0482 

  

Grand Knight  
George Schneider (740) 919-0300 

  

Deputy Grand Knight  
Glenn Williams 829-6461 

  

Chancellor  
Mike Sillings 920-4102 

  

Advocate  
Phillip Beagle 626-2297 

  

Recorder  
Mike Croyle 361-3183 

  

Financial Secretary  
Vacant  

  

Treasurer  
Mike Phillips 834-5663 

  

Warden  
Ron Blymire 837-7435 

  

Inner Guard  
Eugene Ebert 833-9643 

  

Outer Guard  
John McFaul 367-1215 

  

3rd Year Trustee  
Tim Bowie 361-9370 

  

2nd Year Trustee  
Wayne Patterson 833-0980 

  

1st Year Trustee  
Jesus Garcia 577-9016 

  

Lecturer  
Bud Joos 837-7211 

  

  

Membership  
Mike Sillings 920-4102 

  

Field Agent  
Stanley Krulia (740) 277-7381 

June  2013 

1 Rosary/Officers Meeting 

2 Knight’s Mass 

12 Business Meeting 

19 Assembly Meeting 

26 1st Degree/Social 

30 Squires Meeting 

  

16 Father’s Day 

  

  

  

  

  

July 2013 

6 Rosary/Officers Meeting 

7 Knight’s Mass 

10 Business Meeting 

17 Assembly Meeting 

24 1st Degree/Social 

28 Squires Meeting 

  

4 Happy Birthday America!!! 
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Please keep in your prayers Glenn Williams, Bishop 
Campbell’s mother, Maureen Patterson, Marjorie  
Patterson, Mary McComb, Jeff Samborsky, Fr. Snoke, 
Scott Mucha, Teri Joos, Ed Loch, Tim Hickey, Carl 
Masianka - Thom Laughery’s cousin, Dennis  
Chinnock, the Cleveland women hostage victims, the 
victims of the attacks in Boston and the devastation in 
Texas, our military and as always our priests and  
clergy. 

Prayer Corner 
Comments or articles contact 

Jesus Garcia 
Phone: 614-577-9016 

Email: jvlag3@ameritech.net 


